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I firmly believe that this bill, and Measure 114 are unconstitutional.  "...shall not be 

infringed" is rather self-explanatory, yet here in HB3075 and M114, we have 

infringements.   

 

Not being able to purchase a firearm without permission of the state is an 

infringement.  It is also an unnecessary financial burden on the families of this state.  

The fact that this bill also raises the permit price and renewal price from the original 

measure, is especially egregious. 

 

The magazine capacity limit is also a clear infringement.  Capacities over 10 rounds 

are the norm, and have been for some time.  They are absolutely in common use for 

self defense.  And once again, we have an undue financial burden on the families of 

this state.  To comply, we have to go out and purchase 10 round magazines for 

firearms that shipped with standard capacity magazines of 12, 15, 17, 21, etc. 

rounds.  These are COMMON and STANDARD capacity magazines that come with 

the firearms.  Pistol magazines often cost $30-$40 each, so to replace everything 

with 10 round versions gets burdensome very quickly.   

 

For no other constitutional right, do we have to pay money and ask permission to 

exercise.  This is a clear infringement on our 2nd amendment rights.   

The criminals that cause gun violence do not follow these laws.  You are incorrectly 

punishing the law-abiding citizens of Oregon by pushing this legislation, and it will 

make no difference to the criminals that use firearms for violence.  I ask that you 

eliminate this bill and measure 114, and uphold our federal constitutional rights to 

defend ourselves and our families as we see fit, without infringements. 


